Minutes

Silver Lake City Council

Special Meeting

July 16, 2001

Mayor Roxanne Yurek opened the special meeting of the city council at 6:45 p.m.  As there was legitimate confusion as to the time of the meeting Mayor Yurek waited for Marschel to arrive.  The purpose of this special meeting was for discussion of the auditorium grant and further review of the city administrator.

Present: Bebo, Marschel, Miska, Kieser (7:10 p.m.)

City Staff present: David Peck; Administrator, Jeanne Long Deputy Clerk

Also present: Chris Rannow, Duane Wawrzyniak, Chris Burt, Rachel Burt, Ken Merrill; Silver Lake Leader.

At the request of the council the administrator presented the rough draft of the grant to the council for review of costs estimated at approximately $50,000 of which the Historical Society would approve up to half if the grant were accepted.  Discussion centered on the current condition of the roof that is in considerable need of repair and on the condition of the bricks and fascia that will need tuck pointing and recasting.  The consensus of the council was that the need of repair is such that it should be accomplished in a timely manner or more expensive repairs will be needed.  The motion was made by Kieser and seconded by Marschel to approve application for a grant from the Minnesota Historical Society to repair both the roof and brick on the auditorium.  Unanimous.

After discussion of the auditorium the administrator's review was completed.  A copy of an old complaint on a police officer, no longer employed by the city, was handed to council members to illustrate how agitated  people can become at enforcement officers of any type.  Explanations were further given that since enforcement of zoning and building codes is not always popular with the general public, and that they may receive similar complaints about Peck in his capacity to shut off delinquent water customers.  Bebo suggested that a display for permits be placed in the lobby to facilitate persons picking up permits after hours.  Peck agreed to work on an appropriate display.  

Council members further mentioned that public perception of the office is important and that the administrator should leave the office, and take up to an hour for lunch break to walk to his house in town, in order to avoid further misunderstandings.  Peck is a salaried employee, with discussion held concerning hour requirements and compensation time appropriate for a salaried individual. The issue of hours put in the office, at meetings and compensation time will be addressed at another meeting.  

The motion was made by Marschel and seconded by Kieser to approve granting the administrator one day extra vacation for the upcoming year. Unanimous.

The motion was made by Kieser and seconded by Marschel to approve the step pay increase for the administrator as on the schedule with another review to be scheduled in six months. Unanimous.

The motion was made by Kieser and seconded by Miska to adjourn. Unanimous.

___________________________

    Roxanne Yurek/Mayor

ATTEST:______________________________


David Peck/Clerk-Administrator
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